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President’s Corner, 
Dean Herrington, President 

 
MAY FLY-OUT IS BEFORE THE MEETING THIS MONTH 
This month our fly-out takes place BEFORE the meeting does.  It’s coming up pretty fast!  We’re doing this because we’re 
going to a pre-scheduled event in Seligman, AZ.  It’s the annual Route 66 Fun Run, on Saturday the 5th.  Be sure to 
watch for the flyer that Brian and Lynn sent out, or go to the website www.EAA1300.org, and get all the details.  
 
SOME AVIATION FREEBIES 
Planning to fly to Oshkosh, or any other destination on the other side of the Rockies this summer?  You’ll love 
what the Colorado Pilots Association provides for free: http://coloradopilots.org/maps.asp?show_mt_awos=True 
You’ll find all the mountain passes illustrated, many with AWOS stations reporting current Wx conditions.  Just click on the 
AWOS symbol so see a full METAR, wind conditions, visibility, ceilings, clouds, etc.  Can’t get much better than that, and 
the price is right. 
What are your favorite aviation freebies?  Send them to:  herringtons@theherringtongroup.com. 
 
CALL FOR PROGRAM IDEAS 
Yeah, yeah, yeah … I know … I’m always calling for program ideas.  But, hey, if you don’t want to have to listen to me, 
you better keep coming up with some new ideas.     Email your ideas to Dean Herrington at …   
herringtons@theherringtongroup.com. 
 
CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 
We’re always looking for new chapter members.  Pilots, non-pilots, and anyone interested in aviation is invited and 
encouraged to come as a guest, and join the chapter (EAA national membership is also required to be a chapter 
member).  Don’t miss a chance to invite guests, and then twist a few arms to convert guests into members.   
 
Let’s all be careful out there.  See you on May 9

th
. 

 
Chapter Meeting Minutes from April, 2012 
Submitted by Seb Trost, Secretary 

  

President Dean Herrington  called the meeting to order at 7:31PM 

-Welcome 

-Last Call for 50/50 Drawing Tickets -- see Brian Prinzavalli 

-New Members and Guests:  Tony and Jake Early and family – flew along time ago –    

  trying to get back into it and get his kids interested in flying - flew152s and 172s in the    

  day 

  

A  SPECIAL AWARD -  goes to Bob Rogers for completing his Sonex Waiex N135YX 

  

A SPECIAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT -  Selina Herrington for coming to the meeting on her birthday – we sang her “Happy 

Birthday!” 

  

A SPECIAL THANKS -   The “Extra Mile Award” goes to … 

Darlene Trost – helping Selina and baking dessert tonight 

Terry Frazier – for helping with the repair of Dean’s towbar 
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Main Business Meeting 

 

Secretary Seb Trost read  Minutes of Last Meeting  -  a correction was made as follows:  $35 to winner of the  50/50 

drawing.  Motion to approve minutes as corrected was made by Dick McEwen and seconded by Howard Curtis.  Motion 

passed.  

 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Submitted by Brian Prinzavalli, Treasurer 

 

Balance Forward From March:  $2,220.13 

           Income For The Month:     

Dues        20.00   

50/50 Drawing        35.00   

Total Income For April:        55.00 

          Subtotal:  $2,275.13 

 

Expenses For April:                 0.00     

Balance Ending For April:  $2,275.13 

 

A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented was made by Brian Walker and seconded by Bob Rogers.  

Motion passed. 

 

Old Business:  None. 

  

New Business:   

Event Report, Open House at KVGT, March 31, 2012 

Thanks to Dean and Selina Herrington, Darlene Trost, Bill and Sue Newton, Terry and Linda Frazier, Brian LaMontagne, 

Brian Prinzavalli, Peter Davis, Jim Villani with his RV-10 tail. Renewed acquaintances, had a few non-fliers there.  Will 

happen again yearly. 

 

Event Report, Safety Meeting at KHND, Feb. 21, 2012 

Now trimonthly – three attended, including Dennis (manager) 

Overruns may be extended from 200 – 500 ft 

NBAA will be back in 2013 – will give 30 days notice to allow people to not have their planes moved 

Looking to make sure airplanes are in hangars. 

Howard Curtis talked about issues with getting access cards in HND. 

 

Event Report, Pahrump Pancake breakfast April 7, 2012 

Attended by Terry and Linda Frazier, Roger and Sue Hansen, Andy Johnson, Dean and Selina Herrington. 

Planning on Young Eagles Event there on October 13
th 

this year.  Andy won $55 in 50/50 there 

 

Committee Reports 

Tech Counselor, Seb Trost reported on his visit to Chad Hesterman’s RV-7A project. 

 

Flyouts - Lynn Edakauska announced that February’s Fly-Out to Stove Pipe Wells was cancelled due to high    

                winds. 

April’s 21
st
 Fly-Out to Mohave is planned.  Be on the ground by 8:30 AM to get into restaurant.  The “Plane Crazy” 

event will be there from 10 AM to 2PM. 

 

Young Eagles -  Ralph Millard announced that we will use Glen Austin’s hangar for July 21
st
 event – asked if    

                           timing of pilot briefing at 7:30AM was okay.  We have 6 pilots and 25-30 Young Eagles currently   



                           scheduled. 

 

Other - Roger Hansen reported someone dumped a Robinson R-44 at HND and crashed with no one hurt.  Seb Trost 

reported on sublet contract being put out by Boulder City Airport.  They have an advisory board meeting on April 18
th
 at 

5PM at Boulder City City Hall.  Terry – EAA/AOPA petition to end 3
rd

 class medical requirement – consider sending in 

comments to FAA.  Terry – When testing a 406 MHz ELT, be aware of guidance on testing timeframe.  See Terryfor info 

from FAA Plane Talk publication of March, 2006. 

 

 A KEY REMINDER … 

Go to the website to … 

Update your profile, add pictures, add information on yourself, etc. 

 

Check the calendar of events -  meetings, fly-outs, young eagles, BBQ, Christmas Dinner, special events, etc. 

 

Read the newsletter  -  President’s Corner, meeting minutes, etc. 

  

 50/50 PRIZE DRAWING was conducted by Brian Prinzavalli.  Andy Johnson won $37. 

  

PRESENTATION:  Pierre “Candy Man” Redmond 

  Founded candy company in Tijuana in 1986. 

HQ next to Monarch Air 

  20 million pounds of candy a year – 200 employees 

Had to get from here to TJ and back in a hurry 

Fascinating tale of bringing back an amphibious Kitfox to HND from Michigan 
  
Meeting was adjourned by President Dean Herrington at 9:17PM 
 

 

 

 
Chapter 1300 Officers and Directors 

 
                                                                  President  Dean Herrington 
                                                                  Vice President  Robert Jones 
                                                                  Secretary  Seb Trost 
                                                                  Treasurer  Brian Prinzavalli 
                                                                  Board Member  Roger Hansen 
                                                                  Board Member  Kathleen Jones 
                                                                  Board Member  Brian Lamontagna 
                                                                  Web Administrator Randy Holland 
                                                                  Newsletter Editor Tom Mahon 

 
Please send all newsletter material to Tom Mahon at pilot121@yahoo.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 


